
 

3. Santa is coming to Kilham school 
December 4th is Santa Sunday!   

There will be plenty of festive fun in the school hall from 2pm—4pm.  

There will be lots of stalls, full of lovely Christmas gifts as well as an 

amazing Santa’s Grotto.  Entry is £2 which includes a visit to Santa and 

a drink and mince pie for the adults.  There will also be a fun run 

around the village with the start and finish at the school.  More details 

inside this issue— 

As usual we will be having a raffle—so please support us by buying as 

many tickets as you can—or by donating raffle gifts at the school       

office.  All proceeds go towards school trips, and activities which will 

enhance our children’s education.  

The raffle will be drawn at 4pm in 

the school hall before the        

Christmas tree lights are switched 

on by Father Christmas at 4.30pm 

when we will all join together for 

carols—with the amazing Rev Rays 

Choir leading the singing. 

For more information about this 

event or if you would like to help on 

the day—please contact:              

Fiona on 420552rush genuine usually 

right unusual requests                    for  
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Dear Kilham Resident, 

This year Kilham Primary School PTFA have 

decided to change the traditional Santa     

Sunday and are organising a Santa fun run 

around the village for all ages on Sunday 4th 

December. There will be three routes as 

shown on the map and Santa will be leading 

the way on his sleigh, complete with festive 

music!  

The running, in festive dress, will start at 2pm from the school and we expect fun       

runners to all be completed within an hour. We would be delighted if a) you would like 

to join in the fun run! (entries on the day £1) or b) support the runners around the      

village. The map indicates where they will be running!  

In true Santa Sunday style there will be strategically placed buckets for any kind             

donations you would like to make to the school.  

In addition to the fun run we are holding a Christmas fair at the school with mince pies, 

teas and coffees and mulled wine. Santa will be in attendance from 1pm. There will be 

the usual raffle with great prizes and we will all convene at the village Christmas tree at 

4.30pm for the light switch on and carols accompanied by 'Ray's Voices' the village choir. 

We look forward to seeing you all on December 4th with your trainers on and in good 

voice! 

Thank you for your support 

 

Kilham School Parent, Teachers and Friends Association 

 
Red Route – 500m 

Green Route – 2km 

Blue Route – 5km 

(All distances are approximate) 

 



PILATES for ALL 
Trish Arnold – fully qualified and insured Pilates Instructor 

Improve Posture 

Increase Flexibility and Joint Mobility 

Strengthen, Elongate and Tone Muscles 

Feel Energised 

Sessions held at : 

 Kilham Village Hall   Monday     9.30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. 

 Foxholes Community Hall  Monday     1.30 p.m. to 2.30 p.m. 

 Monday     6.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. 

Langtoft Church Rooms   Tuesday     6.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. 

      Tuesday     7.30 p.m. to 8.30 p.m. 

Wolds Way Gym Driffield  Thursday    9 .30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. 

      Thursday   10.35 a.m. to 11.35 a.m. 

All levels, from beginner to advanced, welcome.                   

Equipment supplied. 

Ring Trish on 07747 860421 for further information. 



 

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Following the sad, sudden death of Val Parton the village lottery has been suspended 

until January 2017. Louise Mckie and Marie Sheader will be re-launching the lottery with 

the next draw taking place on Saturday 28
th
 January 2017 and the last Saturday of the 

month there after. Numbers will continue to be 50p each per month and you can hold as 

many numbers as you wish.  

For anyone wishing to take part we are asking that they complete a registration form. 

Registration forms have been posted to all existing members, if you still want to take 

part please return the completed registration form to Kilham Stores or Louise Mckie at 

Little Owl Barn, Southside or Marie Sheader at Central House, Middle Street by Friday 

23
rd

 December 2016.For anyone new wishing to have a number/s, please can you col-

lect a blank ‘new member’ registration form from Kilham Stores and as above return the 

completed registration form to Kilham Stores or Louise Mckie or Marie Sheader by Fri-

day 23
rd

 December 2016. 

If you require any further information or have any queries please contact Louise Mckie 

on 01262 421804 or Marie on 01262 420777 or email kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

The Kilham dance group will be holding a New Year’s ball                   
to welcome in 2017! 

This will be a ticket only event at a cost of £3.70  The theme is "on the Orient Express"  - 
Dress code is 1930s.  

BYO food and drinks for your own table  

You can book a table of 2, 4, or 6. 

The evening will also include a cabaret, quiz and games 
as well as mixture of ballroom, Latin, sequence, old 
time and party dances.  

Contact 01262 601441 for tickets or to find out 
more.  

 

The Kilham dance group has just had a Poppy dance on Remembrance Sunday and £200 
has been given to Alderson House for the British Legion. This local facility looks after 
servicemen and their families for short holidays in Bridlington so is a very local asset.  
We meet every Sunday evening at 7-10pm for a social dance programme. We always 
welcome new dancers especially from the village and surrounding area. We mainly 
dance modern and popular sequence but do include some ballroom and Latin in the 
programme. We also do classical sequence and progressive party dances.  
 We also put "mostly ballroom" evenings on and a modern sequence dance after the lat-
est inventive competitions. 
This is a good way to keep mentally and physically fit, and meet other dancers. 
Look forward to seeing you, Contact 01262 601441or email kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk 
 

mailto:kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk


Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

 

  “From the school” 

 

 

We have had a busy autumn term, as usual, here at school. We have been work-
ing with a new rota of weekly themes in school to give us a focus for Collective 
Worship and for our new rewards system. So far, the children have been win-
ning awards for Learning, Caring and Friendship (our core values) and for 
‘Generosity’, ‘Thankfulness’, ‘Truthfulness’ and ‘Courage’, among others. The 
children have really responded well to our new rewards system, with 2 children 
from each class (as well as one child chosen by the lunchtime staff) being given 
the ‘VIP’ award during Friday’s ‘Achievement Assembly’. Those children then 
get to be ‘VIPs’ during Friday lunchtime, sitting on the top table with special 
guests! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had some lovely events so far this term at school; a MacMillan Coffee 
and Cake Afternoon raised over £350 for MacMillan Cancer Support, and over 
£100 was raised for Children In Need. 

 

http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


Our Harvest Service took place in October,  and was extremely well attend-
ed by parents and friends – a lovely afternoon was had by all. We also raised 
over £70 for Christian Aid as well as supplying Driffield Foodbank with much 
useful produce which will be used to help local people in need. As always, I 
am extremely grateful to everyone for their support and work – all of these 
events really do help others as well as bring the wider school community to-
gether.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always at this time of year, preparation for Christmas seems to take 
over! We are celebrating Christmas a little differently this year at school; 
Classes 1, 2 and 3 are performing ‘Sulky Santa and the Boy who didn’t be-
lieve’ here at school, and Classes 4 and 5 are taking responsibility for the 
Carol Service & Nativity this year. (Dates below). Christmas always feels 
special! 

 

On behalf of everyone at school, I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
everyone involved with the school and village community a happy, peaceful 
festive season. 

 

Diary Dates 

Sunday 4th December  Santa Sunday Fun Run and stalls in school 

Tuesday 6th December 2.00pm – Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Wednesday 7th December   2.00pm– Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Thursday 8th December 5.30pm – Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Thursday 15th December 6.00pm Nativity Carol Service, All Saints Church, 
          Kilham 

 

S England 



 

'Ray's Voices'     

Kilham Community 

Choir 
 

December is going to be a busy month in more ways than one for 'Ray's Voices'.  They will 

be leading the singing around the Christmas Tree in Kilham, starting at 4:30pm on Sunday 

4th (see information elsewhere in this magazine).  

On the following Thursday they will be opening their 'Concert for Christmas' in Church, 

with the Spiritual,  'People Get Ready', inviting you to enjoy an evening of superb enter-

tainment to help you to get ready for Christmas.  The Choir will be joined by children from 

Kilham  C. of E. Primary school and singer, Megan Howe, with a medley from 'The Sound of 

Music' and 'Kum by Ya', performed by 7 year olds Sophie Shaw (voice)  and Amelia Chester

(piano). The programme also includes, seasoned actor, John Slater performing 'The Street 

Sweeper of Bethlehem',  his own original work in his own inimitable style, talented  music 

student, Poppy Shrimpton and 'The Two Harry's' - Harry Denness and Harry Easterby, who 

are part of the local group, 'Underground Owls'. Samuel Leach will sing 'Walking in the Air' 

from 'The Snowman' and his brother, Jake, newly appointed organ scholar at The Priory, 

Bridlington, will lead us all  in the traditional 'O come All Ye Faithful', to round off the con-

cert.  Music will be provided by the swinging 'RevRay Trio'.  So - 'People Get Ready' to be in 

All Saints' Church, Kilham, starting at 7pm, Thursday, 8th December. Ticket £5 , include a 

glass of wine and mince pies (provided by The Friends of All Saints).  They are available 

from Kilham Village Store, the Churchwardens, and various Choir members.  Don't leave it 

too late - it's going to be a sell out!   

The choir  will be singing at a party the following week, before taking a well earned rest 

after December's busy schedule.  In January, they will be celebrating the New Year  with 

their own party at The Old Star, before taking a well deserved break for the rest of January.  

Normal practices will be resumed from 2nd February,  with  the serious business of in-

creasing their repertoire for more engagements in 2017.  

 

So if you want to be part of this wonderful, crazy group of dedicated singers, 

what's stopping you..... just come  to a rehearsal, (starting 2nd February)  

7:30pm, Thursday nights, in The Old Star.  

Warm welcome assured! 

 



 

 

December 

4th        11.00am   All-age Service with Holy Communion 
8th    7pm  (Thursday) ‘Concert for Christmas’ (see below) 
11th     8.45am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 
   6.30pm  ‘A Night of Miracles’ (see below) 
15th    6.00pm  (Thursday) Kilham School Carols and Nativity in church 
18th     11.00am   Holy Communion 
24th     5.00pm  ‘Crib-Tingle’ Service 
   11.30pm  Christmas Eve Holy Communion 
January 
1st Jan 11.00am  United Parish Communion at Kilham 
8th           8.45am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

15th     11.00am  Holy Communion 
22nd    10.00am  Burton Fleming: Holy Communion (Benefice) 
29th    11.00am  United Service with Methodist Church at All Saints 

 
Dear all, 

The countdown to Christmas is well under-
way and plenty happening in the village 
and at church to get us ready for Christ-
mas . This year Christmas day falls on a 
Sunday: it’s the seven yearly Jackpot for 
vicars!  (no additional Sunday services).  

To get us started on Thursday 8th December 
the church will host, ‘A concert for Christ-
mas’ with ‘Ray’s Voices’ and other acts; It 
sounds a fun and entertainment packed 

evening (details elsewhere in the newsletter on that). On the following Sunday (11th De-
cember at 6.30) there will be ‘ A Night of Miracles’ performed by ‘The Ad Hoc singers’. This 
promises to be a class act and is essentially a sequence of readings and Advent/Christmas 
music. The centrepiece is "Night of Miracles" by the contemporary American composer 
John Peterson. Lasting around 40 minutes, this continuous piece tells the Christmas story 
through a mixture of music and spoken words.  

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES  

AND EVENTS   01262 420313 



 It’s a wonderful and dramatic way of entering into the Christmas story. Both of these 
events will raise money for worthy charities; Hemophilia Association and Shelter,               
respectively. 

We will have the school Nativity and Carol service on Thursday 17th December and the chil-

dren will bring their usual joy and energy. Christmas Eve will be a big night for us too. At 

5pm we have our ‘Crib-tingle service’; a mixture of dressing the crib with the usual charac-

ters, singing and giving everyone a Christingle as symbol of joy, light and peace. When all 

the Children are fast asleep we’ll have our midnight Holy Communion. The finale of our 

celebrations and the most poignant reminder of the central Christian truth of: ‘the word 

made flesh and dwelling among us’ (John 1.14) 

Have a very merry and blessed Christmas 

Glyn 

 

 
You are invited to All Saints' Church, Kilham, for 

 
(John Peterson, contemporary American composer) 

 

And other Music and Readings for  

Advent/Christmas performed by   
 

The Ad Hoc singers 
under the direction of David Cooper  

 

6.30pm, Sunday 11th December 2016 
 

Admission free   
Donations towards the upkeep of All Saints'  

and the 'Shelter' Christmas Appeal will be appreciated. 

 

 

https://www.sharefaith.com/image/christianity-clipart-advent-wreath.html
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=advent+and+christmas+clip++art&id=B71DAEA476EFC34879EEB29F643DDA2814D972F8&FORM=IQFRBA


KNIT AND NATTER GROUP 

The Knit and Natter Group meet on the first Monday of each month at the Chapel (please 
use the side door nearest the field) 
The group is busy knitting teddies, blankets and clothes for the baby care units and now 
twiddle muffs for dementia patients.  

We are now using many different types of wool and are always needing more knitting 
wool. We would be very grateful for any donations of wool, part balls as well as full ones, 
any colour and any thickness.  

All are welcome to join us or just visit for refreshments and a chat. 

Our next meeting is on the 5th December.  

PLEASE NOTE THERE IS NO MEETING IN JANUARY — 

SO OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE  6TH FEBRUARY 2017 

For further details please 
contact Denise                 
01262 420073. 

 

 

 

 
The Stores, Kilham  

01262 420630 

 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit                        

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

              Sunday        9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 



 

  
 

 

 

Minister Rev Nic Bentley—01262 352733 and notices 
to Sue Harrison at seh@btinternet.com.  Our services 
are held  every Sunday morning at 10.30am everyone 
very welcome, coffee and biscuits served after the   
service. 

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

 

 

 

4th December Rev Calver 

11th December Mrs D Spurr 

18th December Carol service with Brass Band 6pm 

Christmas Day circuit service at Bridlington 

1st January Circuit service at Sewerby 

8th January Rev Himsworth 

15th January Mrs Spurr 

22nd January Mr Bellamy 

29th January United service at the Parish Church at 11am 

 

Advent craft workshop 

There will be a craft workshop for children from 10am onwards, in the Methodist 
Church on Saturday 26th November. All free, all welcome. 

 

Carol concert with Brass Band 

This will be held on Sunday 18th December at 6pm  

singing carols with the Bridlington Excelsior Brass Band  

a lovely start to Christmas.   

All welcome. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjXjMau7MPQAhVI2BoKHUscARQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fconcert-christmas-singersclipart-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.139782543,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNGQlWODjb-4HZ
mailto:seh@btinternet.com


 

 

 

 

Real Ales and freshly prepared meals using only local produce are always on the 
menu. Our log burners and open fires throughout the pub make for a warm   

welcome even on the coldest of winter nights. 

 We will start serving our Christmas fare on    
December 1st.  

So book your Christmas party now.  Make your Christmas extra special! 

Opening Times 

 

Monday 5pm - 11pm                           Friday 12pm - 11pm 

Tuesday 5pm - 11pm    Saturday 12pm - 11pm 

Wednesday 5pm - 11pm    Sunday 12pm - 10pm 

Thursday 12pm - 11pm 

Food Service Times—Mon/Tues/Wed 5pm-9pm 

Thur/Fri/Sat-12pm-9pm 

Sunday-12pm-7.30pm 

See our website for full menu details www.theoldstarkilham.co.uk 

     The Old Star Kilham  

        is a traditional country pub in the heart  

      of the Yorkshire Wolds and the local community. 

 

   01262 420619 

Bookings Now Being taken for  

our fabulous Christmas Menus  

Early Booking is essential to avoid disappointment 



 

 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 
 

Calling all Mums and Dads—We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and        
toddlers at the village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during term-time.   

Why not come along and meet up with other parents and carers,  
have a coffee, while you and your child make lots of new friends. 

For more information please call Louise Burkinshaw 

07976 892347 
  

Kilham Youth Club  

Our aim is to provide young people aged 7-

11 years with the opportunity to socialise, 

learn new skills and have fun together.  We 

would really like to encourage anyone who 

would like to volunteer with the club to get in touch, even if you could only 

manage to attend once a month to support the children, that would be a 

great help, or you may have a skill which could be passed onto the children.   

We are currently asking new members to join the club so If you would like 

more information about the club, which meets on a Monday evening 6:30-

8:00 term time only, please contact  Leah Pick on 07929 863593 

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our bowls club meet on  every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not 
come along and join us as a way to learn a new skill and make some new 
friends. 
It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your 
own bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.   
For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 
We look forward to seeing you soon!  For more information call Jean Wilson 
on 420664 



 NOTES FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 

The parish council meetings are held on the second Monday of every month except August 
and all are welcome to attend.  

The Parish Council would like to thank all those who attended the Defibrillator familiarisa-
tion session in October, run by Yorkshire Ambulance Service. We would also like to thank 
Ron from Roanne Nurseries who has donated a large quantity of daffodil bulbs to the vil-
lage, weather permitting they will be planted within the next month. Thank you to Peter 
Boyes who has sponsored the village Christmas tree this year and to the volunteers who 
give their time to erect and decorate the tree. 

Finally we would like to wish the residents of Kilham a Merry Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year.   

NAFFERTON SURGERY MEDICATION COLLECTION 

It is with regret that despite our protestations we have been informed by the Park Surgery 

Driffield that the delivery service from Nafferton Dispensary to Kilham Village Store will be 

suspended from 12th December following an inspection into the control of medications at 

their local dispensaries. It would appear that the system, whereby the weekly collection 

made by a small team of parish councillors, have for the past three years been undertaken 

without any problems having been experienced, does not comply with the current regula-

tions. The surgery have stressed that they hope this suspension will only be of a temporary 

nature but can make no promises that a viable alternative will be found which would ena-

ble them to re-instate this valuable service. 

However we are well aware that a small number of village residents may have serious con-

cerns regarding collection of their medication particularly at this time of the year, in such 

circumstances please contact any member of the parish council to discuss possible tempo-

rary alternatives that may still be available. 

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

Unfortunately, one of our residents homes was broken into recently and a lot of their 

valuables stolen.  Please everybody be aware, especially with the dark evenings 

that we must make sure all our windows and doors, garages and outbuildings are 

securely locked up.  Also remember over this Christmas period to keep an eye on 

neighbours homes if we know they are away.  There have been several poaching 

incidents reported, so please be on the look out for any suspicious 

activity 

HAPPY AND SAFE CHRISTMAS TO ALL 

For more information contact: Anita Harrison, —01262 420632  

or to contact the police: Emergency : 999 Non-Emergency: 101 



 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply      
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  
respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 

We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer care 
and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  

come back again and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 

To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk 

We are once again selling bird boxes—ideal xmas pressie at £3.95 and 

kindling at £2 per bag with ALL monies going to Air Ambulance.  



The new outreach post office service is now up and      
running at the village hall, serviced by a new                   
provider.  The hours of business are  

Wednesday afternoons 1.00 p.m. until 4.00 p.m.  

and Friday mornings 9.00 a.m. until 12 noon.     

Please make sure we all sure this invaluable                     
service in our village 

KILHAM PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION 
Our final event of the year was the village bonfire and fireworks 
display. I hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did. The good 
weather gave perfect conditions for the firework display which lit 
up the sky in an amazing display organised by Ronnie Tate and 
John Young. The food tent this year was manned by volunteers 
from the school who I believe raised £400 for their funds. As usual 
the helpers on the day made the event possible, so a big thank 

you to Dave Stork, Richard Baker, Ian Pick, Steve Scott, Marie Sheader, Rachel & Gary Ede-
son and Henri Williams. 

The All Weather Court is finally finished after all the years of fund raising, so hopefully you 
will all see where your money has been going. The court can be used by all, with tennis, 
football and basketball nets built into the facilities. In the future you will be able to book 
the court if you are a local organisation or linked to the playing field, at certain times of 
the week for a small donation. The final costs for the Tarmac, Line marking and Fencing 
have been £34,000, for which KPFA have raised £25,500 with the remainder coming from 
a Lissett Wind Farm grant award. This has been the biggest single project we have taken 
on and will be the last undertaken by the current KPFA Team. 

The KPFA team have decided that it is now time to step aside and let a new team run the 
field going forward.  The All Weather court was the final piece in the development plan we 
had laid down and now it is completed brings the opportunity for a new team to take 
KPFA forward. 

I would like to thank all who have helped directly on the committee or volunteered over 
the years for the Bike Ride, Sponsored Walks, Rag & Bone, Bonfires and Beer Festivals, 
which has made the whole Playing Field possible. We estimate we have spent close to 
£140,000 on facilities and machinery linked to the playing field, without any consideration 
to general running costs. 

If anyone would like to discuss taking KPFA forward into 2017 and would like more details 
then please contact me—David Sheader 420777 



Elizabeth Knowsley  - Charity 

 

Elizabeth Knowsley was the daughter of John and Elizabeth Outram.  She was born in Burton Ag-
nes in September 1766 and the family later moved to Kilham.  They were a well to do family and 
there is a plaque to the Outrams in Kilham church.  Elizabeth married Robert Knowsley, gentle-
man of Cottam, in Kilham on 14 August 1787.  Unusually for that time Elizabeth had money of her 
own - £1400.  She made her will in 1798 and made a bequest of £50 in a trust, the income of 
which to be distributed by the Overseers and Church Wardens of Kilham, to the poor persons of 
the parish.  At the time this was a large sum of money but by 1980 when the last distribution was 
made the income was £2.82 and was shared between 3 persons at 94p each.  Until now the 
charity has been dormant and upon closure produced a sum of £69.27 which was given to Drif-
field Food Bank in keeping with the original aim of the bequest. 

 

Elizabeth died on 14 December 1800 and is buried in a vault on the East of the Chancel door of 
Langtoft church. 

A stone in the aisle of Kilham Church (now covered by carpet) states - That Elizabeth, the wife of 
Robert Knowsley of Cottam Esq. left by will to Marmaduke Prickett of Bridlington, Attorney at Law 
the sum of fifty pounds, in trust for the Poor of Kilham the interest thereof (whatever it may be) the 
said Marmaduke Prickett, his heirs and Assigns, are to pay on 14th December annually for ever 
to the Churchwardens and Overseers of Kilham to be by them distributed to the poor.  With the 
above bequest Mr Prickett in the year 1803 bought £85.1.8 in the three percent reduced annuities 

which stock yields an annual dividend of £2.11.0.  

 

The October speaker was WI member Anne Cleminshaw 

who told us 'Follow the Tulip and You Won't Get Lost!'.   

Many of us were intrigued by the title of her talk and were  

interested to hear that it was all about navigating on car     

rallies both here and abroad.  There were two social outings, 

one to the Spa cinema in Bridlington and the other a hands-

on visit to the Stained Glass Centre.  Both included lunch of 

course.  October's walk was round Hutton Cranswick.  Also in 

October was the Group Rally.  This year it was Driffield's turn 

to host it and the theme is obvious from the photograph.  

In November Denise Davies recounted 'Stories Behind "My" 

Quilts'. She brought many examples of her exquisite work and we heard some fascinating 

stories about her world travels.  The outing was to Burton Agnes Hall to see the Christmas 

decorations and the walk was round Driffield with a great deal of information about local land-

marks and people, including John Mortimer and Benjamin Fawcett.  We also went to the   

double film show and lunch at the Spa Bridlington. 

At the December meeting we will be entertained by the Beverley Handbell Ringers 

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15pm.  There is a walk 

in a different location every month and we usually have a social event too. 

Everyone very welcome.  For more information ring 420484 or 420105                                                           



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D'Arcy Exhibition 

At a recent presentation by the trustees of the D'Arcy Exhibition, Kilham 
School received £1,850 after the charity was wound up.  The school in-
tends spending the money on books for the library so that children 
throughout the school, both present and future, will benefit from the 
fund.    

The Free School in Kilham was 
founded in September 1634 by John 
Lord D'Arcy and the charity was 
originally established as the D'Arcy's 
Free School Endowment under a 
scheme approved by the Charity 
Commissioners dated 9th November 
1883 .............. To allow for payment 
of fees in the form of scholarships 
for pupils from elementary schools 
in Kilham.  There is a board in the 
entrance hall of the school showing 
the recipients of the     scholarship. 

Following the 1944 Education Act, 
which gave free secondary educa-

tion to all, such endowments were no longer necessary and the fund be-
came dormant.  In October 1979 a new scheme was started to provide 
grants to help Kilham students in further education buy books etc.  By 
2000 the scheme had again become dormant and the capital was such 
that the income produced was minimal.  The decision was made to wind 
up the charity and trustees were appointed to oversee the closure.   



Revolution Fitness 
 

Tel    01262 421883 

Mob 07525 061383 
 
BOXERCISE 

Rudston Village Hall-Mondays 19:00-20:00 
 

BOXERCISE 
Nafferton Village Hall-Tuesdays 18:30-19:30 
 
KETTLERCISE  
Kilham Village Hall-Wednesdays   19:15-20:15 
 
 

BOXERCISE 
Bempton/Buckton Village Hall-Wednesdays 17:00-18:00 
 
 

 

 

LOGS & KINDLING  FOR SALE 07813 477226 

DELIVERY 

AVAILABLE 

IN LOCAL 

AREA  



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   
 
Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor venti-
lation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  Why 
not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 
 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 


